
Waiting time - Signs of Spring 
 

A few weeks ago I was swapping weather stories with my sister in Australia. She was 
sweltering in 40 degree heat while I admitted to a mild January, but with those damaging 
storms in the north. Then I said, 'But my snowdrops are out!' We both knew that the 
countdown to an English spring had begun. Snowdrops, then crocuses, then daffodils 
(some for St David's Day perhaps) and hyacinths and finally the multi-colours of the 
tulips. 
 

Spring is on its way, but winter is not over February, March and even April can give us 
some icy winds. I love the way the bulbs cope; they just stop and wait. Some of our 
plants need 'wraps' to protect them from the frost; but the bulbs, though fragile looking, 
can take the cold blasts. As soon as a little warmth returns they bravely bloom and cheer 
our hearts. 
 

In the Christian calendar Lent is that time of waiting. It is a time to take stock; for many 
these have been difficult days with health and financial worries. Some of our young  
people are looking towards the exam season aware of their uneven schooling of the last 
two years. For them this may be a desperate 'catch up' time. 
 

For many Christians this is a time of spiritual 'spring cleaning' to remember the basics of 
our faith.   
         'Love the Lord your God with all your heart and all your soul and with all mind 
and with all your strength' and to 'Love your neighbour as yourself'. (Mark 12 : 30-31) 
 

Sometime we give up something for Lent, those special chocs perhaps, - a little sacrifice. 

Often we do something extra to help those around us, a sacrifice of our time and energy. 
 

And it is good to give a little extra time to study God's Word and to pray. So as we come 
to Easter we may give real thanks for our redemption. Jesus died on the Cross and rose 
again conquering sin and death. 

 

When we raise the Cross on Good Friday morning and we rejoice together on Easter 
Sunday we are not just remembering a past event. We are celebrating that 'He is Risen' is 
the Good News for each of us today. 
 

Happy Easter, God bless you, 

                                                                 Pam 
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Contributions for the next newsletter 
Please email your contributions to chapel@peteretteridge.com or hand 

your contributions to Pam Greener by 30th April. 
 

         PERRY GREEN BAPTIST CHAPEL AT  
                                   PETERS GREEN     
 

 Minister: Rev. Andrew Gale         Branch Leader: Pam Greener  
     Tel: 01582 422635 (Church)               Tel: 01582 604771                                                                                                 
              Mob. 07914 853395  

                                                                                                                              
                                SUNDAY SERVICES   

6.00 pm.                                                                                                                     
                         
 

       March        
      ñ      6th.  Mr. John Evans   
  ñ 13th.   Mr. Adam May 
  ñ 20th.   Tea and Hymns at Central 3.30 pm. 
  ñ 27th.   Miss Pam Greener (c) 
              
       April    

       ñ 3rd.   Rev. Linda Williams 
       ñ 10th.   Mrs. Gill Short 
  ñ 15th  Good Friday - Raising the Cross 9.00 am. 
            Rev. Andrew Gale 
     ñ 17th.   Easter Sunday Rev. Andrew Gale 
  ñ 24th.   Mr. Roger Barton (c) 
             
      May    
       ñ 1st  Mrs. Diane Maple 
  ñ 8th.   Mr. Roger Barton 
  ñ 15th.    Mr. Ian Benjamin 
       ñ 22nd.   Tea and Hymns at Central 3.30 pm. 
     ñ 29th.  Miss Pam Greener (c) 
 

   



  
 TUESDAY FELLOWSHIP 
     We meet at 2.30 pm. On the first Tuesday of  
 each month at Perry Green Baptist Chapel. 
 

          Please Join us.     
 You are Always Welcome. 
           

 The next sessions are as follows: 
       
      March  1st.  Mr. Len Fowler 
    
 April   5th.  Mrs. Barbara Donaldson 
 
 May  3rd.  Mrs. Diane Maple   

 

 
Download the newsletters from: 

www.peteretteridge.com/peters-green-newsletter 
 
 

If you would like to receive the newsletter by email please  
send a request to: chapel@peteretteridge.com 

 
 


